Stafford Rotary Club Board Meeting Minutes
Meeting Held at Knecht’s
Monday, February 11, 2019 at 6:00 PM

Present: Trevor O'Toole, Linda Knecht, Jake Almborg, Michael Smith, Leigh Ann Poland, Jack Poland,
Jamie Larounis and Danielle O'Toole

The meeting was called to order by President Trevor O’Toole. Board Meeting Minutes from January
were amended to state that $500.00 had been approved by the Club at its meeting at the Oberle School
to support the American Legion Post 90 special request for the community to support a dinner for
furloughed federal employees. Club authorized transferring $500.00 from the Polio Plus budget line
number to support this special request. Dollar amount was matched by the Polands. Motion to approve
the minutes, as amended, made by Jake, secanded by Leigh Ann. All in favor, Approved.

New Business
1. Continue to support Oberie Schogi Staff at the Oberle School do not want to join our Club. Two
of their staff are members of the Rappahannock Club. Trevor moved to end support for the

Oberle School starting with the beginning of the new Rotary Year on 1 July 2019. Club will stili

award the $1,000 Vocational Scholarship that is the budget for this year, but not the up-coming

Oberle Golf Tournament that is scheduled for the Spring. Trevor will ask the President of the

Rappahannock Rotary Club to formally pick-up the sponsorship of the Oberle School Interact

Club staring next year. Motion seconded by Leigh Ann. All in favor, Approved.

2. Annual Meeting Date Change Update Jake will follow-up with Don Duckworth to clarify the
merits of this recommendation.

3. President Nominee Needed lake to talk with Don Duckworth and Mark Cartledge on becoming
next President Nominee.

4. Foundation Budget and Club Review

a. Polio Plus Donation Reduction from $2,500 to $2,000. $500 moved to American Legion
Post to help furloughed workers.

b. Chamber of Commerce Membership discussed. Trevor to discuss with Club-at-large at a
Club Assembly to gauge interest in continuing membership. Needs to be discussed before
the next budget cycle in May.

c. Storage Unit: Discussion continued on the need for a storage unit. A work session needs to
be organized to inventory what needs to be stored and what can be discarded. Club
currently renting a 10 x 10 storage unit. Possible to reduce required size to save on annual
storage fees.

d. Dues: Further discussion on raising full membership from $220 to $225 per quarter starting
with the new Rotary Year; family, R-85, and additional corporate memberships to remain at
$40 per quarter. Board needs to formally approve this recommendation before the next
budget cycle in May.

Old Business
1. Service Area Reports:




Membership—working on orientation, and glass stickers.
Community Service—working on Meals of Hope which will be on May 11" at the Mountain View
High School.
Youth Services—Speech and Essay Contests are underway
International Service—Grant support is making progress in newsletter {sic.)
Club Service—Valentine’s Day Club activity being planned {purchase of roses for Valentine)
Rotary Foundation Chair submitted separate, detailed report on Club giving to date. (See
separate report.)

Motion to Adjourn

A motion to adjourn was made and passed. Meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM.

Next Board Meeting :
The Next Board Meeting will be Sunday, March 10, 2019 at 6:00 PM at Jake Almborg’'s house.




